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It’s June which means winter has officially arrived. As we rug up and spend more time 
indoors, it’s a perfect time to get your financial house in order as another financial year 
draws to a close. And what a year it has been! 
 
The local economic news in May was dominated by the federal Budget, and better-than-
expected economic data. Australia’s budget deficit is smaller than expected just six 
months ago, at $177.1 billion in April. This was underpinned by rising iron ore prices, up 
22% this year, and higher tax receipts from more confident businesses and consumers. 
 
The NAB business confidence and business conditions ratings hit record highs in April 
of +26 points and +32 points respectively. New business investment rose 6.3% in the 
March quarter, the biggest quarterly lift in nine years. Housing construction is also going 
gangbusters, up 5.1% in the March quarter while renovations were up 10.8% thanks to low 
interest rates and government incentives. Retail spending is also recovering, up 1.1% in 
April and 25.1% on a year ago. The ANZ-Roy Morgan weekly consumer confidence index 
rose steadily during May to a 19-month high of 114.2 points, well above the long-term 
average. As a result of the pick-up in economic activity, unemployment fell from 5.7% to 
5.5% in April. 
 
In response to all this, the Reserve Bank lifted its economic growth forecast to 9.25% 
for the year to June and 4.75% for calendar 2021. If realised, this would be the strongest 
growth in 30 years, albeit rising out of last year’s COVID recession. The major sticking 
point remains wages. Wage growth was 0.6% in the March quarter but just 1.5% on 
an annual basis, below inflation. The Aussie dollar finished May at around US77c after 
nudging US79c earlier in the month.
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